
From: Joanne Bruno 
Sent: Friday, April, 10 2020 
To: Students 
Subject: Important Update to ESU's spring 2020 Interim Pass/Fail Policy from Provost Bruno 
 
Dear Students: 
  
The Office of Provost has been working closely with our faculty colleagues and the Registrar to 
ensure that an interim grading policy for spring 2020 affords flexibility for our students and 
faculty as they complete this challenging semester online. As a result of a lengthy review and 
discussion, we have modified the above policy, procedures and FAQs to reflect an important 
addition. Please note the following: 

•  Consistent with the Interim P/F Policy for spring 2020, an earned grade of E will 
automatically be posted as an F at the time of final grades. Fs under the policy do not 
count toward or against a student’s GPA. 

Please refer to the above updated attachments which will also be available on our website. 
  
Yours, 
 
Jo Bruno 
Joanne “Jo” Z. Bruno, J.D. 
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 


